
Decision Report – Statutory Consultation outcome, 26 July 2020 

What is the outcome of the Statutory Consultation? 

All representations received along with officers’ recommendations were presented in a report to be 

considered by the Council. After careful consideration a decision has been made to proceed with the 

implementation of the following proposals: 

• introduce one-way working and waiting and loading modifications on Rushcroft Road and 

Electric Lane (South), as illustrated in Appendix B;  

• introduce and convert on-street parking bays to increase capacity for business parking in 

Rushcroft Road, Porden Road, Saltoun Road, Kellett Road and Mervan Road, as illustrated in 

Appendix C. 

 

That a further statutory consultation be undertaken in respect of converting the parking bay on the 

western side of Electric Avenue outside Chaplin House from paid-for parking to vehicles displaying a 

valid “BR” permit Mon-Sat 8.30am to 8.30pm. 

You can look at the officer delegation decision and appendix report which details the consultation 

results and final decision. 

What happens next? 

Residents will be notified of the results of the statutory consultation, the Council's decision and the 

implementations works programme shortly. 


